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Office of Labor Relations Staff Report
Memorandum of Agreement 
Between 
King County 
and
Professional and Technical Employees L17/Information Technology
Prospective Upon Ordinance Passage – January 1, 2025

SUBJECT:  Career Progression Classification Project (CP2) Implementation

	MOA Description:
	Agreement to conclude CP2 and implement 36 new information technology job classifications and wage ranges in King County Information Technology (KCIT) and the Business Resource Center (BRC).

	County Lead Negotiator:
	Lacey O’Connell

	Union Lead Negotiator:
	Regan McBride



UNIT OVERVIEW:  

Approximately 300 bargaining unit employees who occupy staff-level job classifications in KCIT and the BRC of the Department of Executive Services.

BARGAINING HISTORY:

The parties established new information technology classification specifications and entered into wage negotiations pursuant to Memoranda of Agreement that were executed as part of the 2018-2020 Master Labor Agreement term. The parties began the process by establishing 36 new information technology classification specifications followed by wage negotiations that were informed by the results of each party’s independent market analysis. Wage negotiations began in September 2022 and concluded in October 2023 with a tentative agreement.

SUMMARY OF TERMS:

The 36 new classifications and respective wage ranges shall be included in the Union’s Collective Bargaining Agreement Appendix as a replacement to their Addendum A Wage Table and shall be effective prospectively on the first day of the first full pay period following the effective date of the adopted Ordinance. Employees shall be reclassified and have the right to request reconsideration of the reclassification as provided in the Agreements. Employees who are reclassified to a lower-paying classification (Y-rated) will not have their wages frozen until January 1, 2025, and shall be eligible for the general wage increase scheduled for January 1, 2024. Employees whose reclassification appeal is denied or whose wages are frozen as a result of Y-rating will be afforded the opportunity to participate in an employee development plan intended to develop required knowledge, skills, and abilities to support an employee’s reclassification to a classification where Y-rating would not occur. A lump sum payment shall be paid to employees who are Y-rated and employees who are reclassified to a position with the same wage range as previously held. Employees will assume the appropriate FLSA status of the new classification effective January 1, 2025.  

FISCAL IMPACT:

The fiscal impact of the Agreement is detailed in the Executive’s Fiscal Note for the proposed Ordinance.

INVITED:

· Lacey O’Connell, Labor Relations Manager
· Regan McBride, Union Representative, Professional and Technical Employees, Local 17
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